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The Messenger 

I don’t know about you, but my heart seems to be beating 

faster these days, as I make final preparations to be on sabbatical for three 

months. Personnel and I are finalizing who will be our pastoral staff in 

addition to Pastor Hart Tan and Pastor Ron Duvall.  I am finalizing with 

Judy Tanner the office end of things that I need her help with while I am 

away. Our Custodian, Alex Osborne, is going to be our Social Media Tech, 

so I am working with him to get all the information he will need to post to 

Facebook and our Website (You might not know that I do this)! Outreach 

and Spiritual Formation will have meetings to finalize their summer plans. 

I am also working with my co-chair of the Healthy Pastors and 

Congregations Committee of Presbytery to ensure that she will have the 

additional support needed. 

Of course, there are also details to be handled for my own sabbatical plan 

such as plane tickets, accommodations, and more. I am thankful to have 

some assistance with these things from a travel consultant in South Africa, 

while I am handling the details of other travel and trips in the US. I have 

also been in contact with the Lilly Foundation to make some changes to the 

categories of expenditures approved by Personnel. You might remember 

that the church received $20,592 for sabbatical support and I received 

$31,883 to help with sabbatical expenses. Paul Lambert will be helping the 

church with the reconciliation of all grant related expenditures. 

Yes, my heart has been beating faster these days, but when it does, I try to 

remember to pause and take a deep breath or two. Breathing deeply 

reconnects me to the source of all life. It helps me remember the gift of each 

breath, of each moment. When I breathe deeply, I reconnect with these 

words from scripture, “Do not worry about your life, what you will eat or 

what you will drink, or about your body, what you will wear,” [or about all 

(Continued on page 7) 
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First Presbyterian  
Monthly Book Club 

The FPC Book Club will meet Thursday 

evening, May 9, at 7:00 P.M. at Aleta 

Rudrich’s house, to discuss Devotions: 

The Selected Poems of Mary Oliver.  

Luann Bangsund will lead the discussion. 

In June, the group will share their 

thoughts about Erasure (American 

Fiction), by Percival Everett. 

Percival L. Everett (born 

1956) is an American 

writer and Distinguished 

Professor of English at the 

University of Southern 

California.  

May 9 Arianna Emmanuel 

May 8 Sharoon Suhail 

May 12 James Cotton 

May 13 Karen Buel 

May 14 Suneel Jacob 

May 16 Shelby Cotton 

May 25 Donovan Arnold 

May 26 Al Polchow 

May 28 Meike Leong 

May 30 Sara Alfred 
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May 5, 2024   Communion Sunday  

First Reading  1 John 16b-21  

Second Reading  John 15:9-17 

The Message  “Greater Love” 

   

May 12, 2024  Rev. Frances Lin,  

   Presbytery Leader 

     

May 19, 2024  All Church Pentecost 

   Worship   

First Reading  Acts 2:1-21 

Second Reading  Ezekiel 37:1-14 

The Message  Can We Live? 

   

May 26, 2024   

First Reading  Ephesians 3:14-21 

Second Reading  Isaiah 43:1-5a, 19 

The Message  You Are Mine 

First Presbyterian Church of Redlands 

   May worship schedule  

All services will be held in the sanctuary on 

Sunday and available on Facebook Live on 

demand  

https://www.facebook.com/First-Presbyterian-
Church-of-Redlands-106569590974548 

 
English Worship Service 10:00 A.M.  

Indonesian Worship Service 5:00 P.M. 

Third Sunday of the Month—11:30 A.M. Urdu   

(Facebook Live Only)  

 

 

 

ALL 

CHURCH 

PENTECOST AND LEAVE 

TAKING BLESSING 

Sunday, May 19, 2024 

Wear Red, Orange, or Yellow! 

 

New members, a baptism, and the sabbatical 

leave taking blessing! This Pentecost Sunday 

will be one to remember as we celebrate the 

coming of the Holy Spirit and so much more. 

After worship, everyone is invited to share in 

a light lunch in John Knox Hall. During 

lunch, we will share our hopes and dreams for 

each other in anticipation of the sabbatical 

season that will soon be upon us. 

You won’t want to miss this joyous day, for 

the Spirit will be with us all powerfully during 

this season. Pastor Cheryl’s message is 

entitled, “Can We Live?”  

With the Spirit’s help, the answer is a 

resounding, “Yes!”  

Come and worship, come and share in the 

blessing, trusting that the Spirit will be with 

us! Check your wardrobe to see if you have 

any reds, oranges, and yellows. Then put on 

your flame-colored blouse or shirt, skirt or 

pants and come to our All-Church Worship 

on Pentecost Sunday. Let’s celebrate that God 

is moving among us now and always! 
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STAFF WHEREABOUTS 

Pastor Cheryl will be traveling to Yosemite National Park to attend a wedding. 

She will be away from the office from Monday, May 6, through 

Monday, May 13. Pastor Cheryl and Paul will be celebrating 

with their village of friends, established at the First 

Presbyterian Church of Lakewood long before she became a 

pastor. It is a gift to have such a village of long-time friends. 

She will be in the office on Tuesday, May 14.  

Judy will be in the office Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday, 

from noon until 4:00 P.M. 

The office will be closed on Monday, May 27, for the 

Memorial Day holiday. 

 

REGISTER FOR TEAM 

PRESBYTERIAN  

AND JOIN PASTOR CHERYL! 

JUNE 1, 2024, AT 8:00 A.M. 

 

The Family Service Association of Redlands (FSAR) 10th Annual Hunger Walk is scheduled for June 1, 

2024, designed to help alleviate food insecurity in our community and bring awareness to this critical 

issue. With rising inflation, the low-income clients that FSAR serves are increasingly vulnerable to food 

insecurity and hunger. This 5k walk seeks to raise funds to alleviate this insecurity. On my first day of 

sabbatical, I want to give back to our community, so join me as we celebrate together the beginning of 

our sabbatical season! 

The 5K walk is a family friendly event. The walk begins and ends at the University of Redlands 

Memorial Chapel. Pre-registration deadline for Team Presbyterian is Mother’s Day, 

Tuesday, May 14, 2024. So, check your calendar and plan to participate as we step up to stop 

hunger in our community. All proceeds benefit the FSAR’s food pantry and breakfast program. In 

2023, FSAR served over 16,000 meals, distributed over 1,700 community food boxes, and provided 

food assistance to over 2,500 families. 

Team Price (Need 10 or more walkers!) 

Adults (13 and over) $30 

Children (12 and under) $10 

Register with Pastor Cheryl and let her know your T-shirt size! Make checks payable to FPCR with the 

designation “Hunger Walk” in the memo line. There is also a pancake breakfast, provided by the 

Kiwanis Noon Club, that starts at 7:00 A.M. The walk begins at 8:00 A.M. You can eat and then walk or 

walk and then eat, your choice! Let’s walk Team Presbyterian! 
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Praying with 

the Gospel of 

Mark 

 

 

As we conclude this season of Eastertide this month, I 

invite you to reflect on the following passage from the 

Gospel of Mark: 

“Again, Jesus began to teach beside the sea. Such a very 

large crowd gathered around him that he got into a boat 

on the sea and sat there, while the whole crowd was beside 

the sea on the land. 2 He began to teach them many things 

in parables, and in his teaching, he said to them: 3 “Listen! 

A sower went out to sow. 4 And as he sowed, some seed fell 

on a path, and the birds came and ate it up. 5 Other seed 

fell on rocky ground, where it did not have much soil, and 

it sprang up quickly, since it had no depth of soil. 6 And 

when the sun rose, it was scorched, and since it had no 

root, it withered away. 7 Other seed fell among thorns, and 

the thorns grew up and choked it, and it yielded no 

grain. 8 Other seed fell into good soil and brought forth 

grain, growing up and increasing and yielding thirty and 

sixty and a hundredfold.” 9 And Jesus said, “If you have 

ears to hear, then hear!”  

As you move through the month of May, consider what 

type of soil you might be? Does the seed of God’s word 

flourish and produce thirty or sixty or a hundredfold? If 

not, what soil tending may the Spirit need to do in you? 

 

 

 

Contemplative  

Corner 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“If you have ears to hear,  

then hear!”  

 

 

 

 

 

Does the seed of God’s word  

flourish and produce thirty  

or sixty or a hundredfold?   

Photo by Sage 

Friedman on 

Unsplash  

https://unsplash.com/@sagefriedman?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
https://unsplash.com/s/photos/contemplation?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
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OUTREACH COMMITTEE 

MAYOR’S PRAYER 

BREAKFAST AND MORE! 

 

Did you know that as a church we support the 

Redlands Area Interfaith Council (RAIC)? This 

organization works to promote dialogue across 

the diverse faiths represented in our city. The 

organization works to build relationships that can 

improve the overall health of our community. 

This organization sponsors the Mayor’s Prayer 

Breakfast, which will be held Thursday morning 

May 2, 2024, in Orton Center at 7:00 A.M. 

Breakfast Tickets cost $20 this year. Tickets can 

be purchased online at https://

www.signupgenius.com/go/

prayerbreakfast2024#/ or ask Pastor Cheryl to 

sign you up! You pay at the door. 

Saturday, May 25, at 2:30 P.M. we will be 

participating in the Share Ministry at University 

United Methodist Church. The menu is chicken 

tortilla casserole, refried beans, salad, fruit, and 

dessert! If you would like to help with cooking, 

contributing, or serving, please contact Harry 

Muaya, the Moderator of Outreach, or Pastor 

Cheryl. As Jesus said to his disciples, “Truly I tell 

you, just as you did it to one of the least of these, 

you did it to me.” Let’s serve others who are in 

need in our community together! 

Do you remember all those fish banks our young 

disciples collected? Well, those banks together 

with all our other offerings totaled $1,230. for the 

One Great Hour of Sharing.  This offering goes to 

support the Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, 

Presbyterian Hunger Program, and the Self-

Development of People program of the 

Presbyterian Church, U.S.A.  Wherever people 

experience a disaster or hunger these dollars are 

available to help. These dollars also help 

disadvantaged people self-develop programs to 

lift them from poverty. Thank you for your 

generosity! 

 

The Gift of the  

Connectional Church 

 

Calling all members of the First Presbyterian 

Church of Redlands! Have you taken the 

opportunity to support the gift of the Connectional 

Church? As of April 21, we have received 

$2,990.00 towards our commitment of $6,600, 

which represents $40.00 per member. The church 

is responsible for contributing the entire amount 

to the Presbytery each year, so every contribution 

helps with our annual expenses! Here is how this 

gift will be distributed:  

Presbytery  $24.20 

Synod   $  2.85 

General Assembly $  8.95 

Our gift is paid in six increments, which started in 

February.  

Please consider helping our church make its 

commitment to the whole church. Thank you for 

your faithful support of our ministries and our 

whole church! 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/prayerbreakfast2024#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/prayerbreakfast2024#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/prayerbreakfast2024#/
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that is still to be done before you 

embark on your sabbatical].  That is, 

“Do not be anxious about anything, but 

in every situation, by prayer and 

petition, with thanksgiving, present 

your requests to God.” When I put these words into 

practice, I can be present to the present moment 

and enjoy the gifts it has to offer. 

As we all prepare for this sabbatical season, I 

challenge you to breathe deeply. To reconnect to 

the source of all life. To trust that this sacred breath 

of life will equip you to live most fully into this 

season for God is with us always, whether we are 

together or miles apart.  I am excited about what 

the Spirit will do in us during this season. You just 

need to be willing to show up and support one 

another through this season. 

Pastor Ron, Pastor Hart, and the other Pastor, soon 

to be named, will be here all summer long to help 

you breathe deeply and connect evermore deeply to 

the mystery we call God. So participate in worship! 

Get involved in special gatherings! Show up for 

each other at church and throughout the week. Get 

to know each other more deeply, so that we all have 

stories to share when we get back together again in 

September. 

I will not only be traveling, but I also will be having 

conversations with other pastors in settings that 

are different from ours. I will be asking them how 

they see God at work in their respective contexts 

and where do they see the Spirit challenging their 

congregation to serve. I will also be revisiting a 

place that was pivotal in my own spiritual journey, 

to the town where I firmly committed to the truth 

that all of humanity is created in the image of God; 

we all are image bearers of the divine. How might 

you revisit those pivotal places in your own journey 

this sabbatical season? 

I am trusting that the Spirit will be at work in all of 

us during this season and I look forward to seeing 

the new thing God will do in each of us! 

With anticipation,  

Pastor Cheryl 

(Continued from page 1) The Pastor’s Corner  

 

 

 

 

Both Sarah Circle and Eve Circle will meet 

in May for the final session of our Bible Study.  

Sarah Circle will meet on Wednesday, May 8, 

at 10:30 A.M. in Room 1 at church, and Eve 

Circle will meet on Thursday evening at 7:00, 

on May 23, at the home of Jerri Rodewald.  

Both Circles will discuss Lesson 9, which 

completes this study.  We will have a new 

study beginning in September.   

PW won’t be completely dark this summer, 

however.  Our Birthday Offering Celebration 

will be held in the Park, just outside our 

church, on Saturday, July 20, from 1:30 to 

3.  All women are invited whether you’ve ever 

attended a PW gathering or not!   We’d love to 

have you, and the Birthday Offering 

celebration is a good time to join with us.   

The Presbyterian Women’s Birthday Offering 

was launched in 1922—now over 100 years ago 

- and continues annually. This year they will 

support two projects in the amount of $273, 

500!  Come, join us; learn and appreciate the 

generosity of PW!  Specia Birthday Offering 

envelopes will be available. 

Before our July 20 date, however, there is a 

very exciting gathering for Presbyterian 

Women in the Synod—the Spring Gathering 

will be held on Saturday, June 1, right here 

in our church from 10 until 2:30. The 

(Continued on page 12) 

  

NEWS FROM  

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 
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Property and  

Finance Update 

 

Concrete Work 

You may have notice new concrete in the parking area and in the courtyard. The parking lot concrete was 

necessary to prevent flooding in the basement area underneath the office as well as undermining the 

building’s foundation. This was the most cost-effective solution to eliminate future damage. The 

courtyard cement will make way for a future bike rack under the stairs. 

Cell Tower 

Our contract for the cell tower is being renewed and the income increased because of the construction 

planned soon. Thankful to P&F Committee that negotiated the increased income given that the work is 

“additional” and not “replacement.” It helps to have knowledgeable volunteers! 

Financial Update YTD March 31, 2024 

Here are some broad highlights from our financial reporting Year to Date March 31, 2024: 

         Actual -  Anticipated  =  Difference    

Donations, Pledges, Loose Plate $ 51,202.19  $ 49,875.03   $  1,327.16  

Rental Income   $ 36,336.64  $ 32,753.43   $  3,583.21 

Total Income   $ 92,430.18  $ 85,716.00   $ 6,714.18   

 

Total Expense   $ 82,702.31  $ 83,302.50  ($   600.19)  

Net Unrestricted Income*    $   9,727.87  $    2,413.50             $  7,314.37 

Less Principal on Loan       ($  2,008.65) 

Adjusted *NUI             $   7,719.22  

At the end of the first quarter, our total income was more than expected by $6,714.18. Notice that our 

donations and pledges, that is our collective giving, was more than anticipated by $1,327.16. Our 

expenses year to date are lower than anticipated, resulting in an adjusted net restricted income of 

$7,719.22. Our collective generosity is what makes our ministry possible. Thank you for helping us have 

such a strong financial start to this new year. 

Direct any questions you might have about Property and Finance issues to James Rager, our Moderator 

and Treasurer or to Pastor Cheryl.  
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Sunday school is available all Sundays, except the first Sunday of each month during morning and 

evening worship thanks to our wonderful lead teachers Sereena Sullivan and Wilson Kayange. The 

Session is so grateful for those who commit to helping our young and youth disciples grow in faith. If 

you would like to be a part of those, let Sereena or Wilson know! 

A big thank you to each Young Disciple and Youth who have helped lead worship through the sharing of 

the Prayer for Illumination – Penelope Cunningham, Nevil Cunningham, Zachery Emmanuel, and 

Lorence Kayange. Thank you, parents, for helping your Young and Youth Disciples participate! If your 

child or youth has not had an opportunity and would like to, please let Wilson Kayange know! Wilson 

schedules our young disciples and youth for this opportunity.  

May we instill in our children and youth a lifelong passion for nurturing their relationships with God!   

 Young & Youth Disciples Corner 
May Happenings 

Sunday School,  
Worship Leadership,  
and more! 

 

Parents of Young Disciples, 

 Save the Dates! 

July 8-12, 2024 

 

 

The theme for Vacation Bible School (VBS) is “Camp Firelight.” You won’t what to miss this 

opportunity to participate in VBS at the First United Methodist Church, as we join forces with them and 

Redlands First Baptist. Registration takes place online, so please use the following link: https://

redlands.mycokesburyvbs.com/ There is no registration fee. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to ask Pastor Cheryl (before May 31st) or Wilson 

Kayange (after May 31st), for they can both assist with online registrations as needed. It will be a great 

week with bible study, crafts, science, and more! Register today! 

https://redlands.mycokesburyvbs.com/
https://redlands.mycokesburyvbs.com/
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Session Highlights  

April 2024 

 

 

 

The Session of the First Presbyterian Church of 

Redlands held its regularly scheduled Stated 

Session Meeting on Monday evening, April 29, 

2024, via a Zoom Meeting, and took the following actions: 

• Received the Unaudited Financial Report for the month ending March 31, 2024.    

 

    Total Unrestricted Income:   $28,502.27  

                                             Total Unrestricted Expense:   $37,365.22   

        Unrestricted Income (Loss):   ($8,862.95)    

              Less Principal Payment on Loan:         ($671.00)  

      Adjusted Unrestricted Income:    ($9,533.95) 

                      Balance in General Account:        $113,792.47    

         Total Operating Funds in General Account:         $33,674.57 

 

• Approved, with sadness, the removal of Jack Brennan (Member #2500) and Jeri Bray Chao 

(Member #1526) from the FPCR Membership Roll. 

• Approved the Personnel Committee recommendation to restore one month of salary to our Director 

of Music, plus an additional $500.00 to acknowledge his extra effort accompanying the choir when 

an accompanist was not available, for a total of $2,583.33. 

• Approved the Annual FPCR Financial Review (2023 Financial Records). 

• Approved the Sacrament of Baptism for Max Rager (on May 19, 2024) and Zeke Medlicott (on May 

26, 2024). 

• Approved the selection of the Sabbatical Pastor for FPCR for June, July, August 2024, if the details 

of the offer can be finalized in the next week.   
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May is a month of celebrations and joy to be 

spread with those we love near and far.  We 

start the month by honoring and celebrating 

our mothers who are our most treasured gems.  

Some may be far, and some may be near.  Some 

may be with the Lord.  Wherever our mothers 

are this year they are a gift from God. We then 

move onto Pentecost, where the Holy Spirit 

appeared to Mary and the 12 Apostles on the 

50th day after Easter.  What a true joy of 

celebration this is to be filled with the Holy 

Spirit! 

 

As your Deacons, we continue to be busy and 

up to something good, helping those who need 

a helping hand in our community with your 

generosity.   

 

With your generous donations we are providing 

desperately needed Bus Passes for the Veterans 

to make their appointments for medical care in 

San Bernardino and Riverside Counties.  Your 

contributions provide support for Refresh and 

Renew, which is a shower ministry that assists 

those without access to bathing facilities. 

Refresh and Renew has provided over 9,000 

showers since 2018.  We contribute to Youth 

Hope Foundation which provides continuing 

education and job training, a food and clothing 

closet, medical and counseling services, and 

housing so each young person who needs help 

may receive it.  And we regularly donate to 

Family Service Association of Redlands, which 

provides food for those who might not 

otherwise have food security and simply go to 

bed hungry so their children can have 

something to eat.  I am truly thankful for all of 

God’s helping hands in these organizations as 

each and every person helped will feel God’s 

love. 

Now that the 

warm weather 

has arrived, fresh 

fruit will be 

ripening.  Would 

you like to bake 

up a pie or cake and share it with us all for a 

Sunday Fellowship? We would love to have you 

sign up for a Sunday of your choosing to share a 

little Sunday Fellowship with us.  It is so much fun 

to get to know each other and put yourself in a 

good mood for the week.   The sign-up sheet is in 

the Narthex.  

 

Would you like to celebrate Mom, Friend, Sister, 

Aunt, Cousin, your fellow Sunday Friend?   You can 

celebrate them on any Sunday of your choosing 

with flowers.  Your Deacons would love to go to 

work for you celebrating or acknowledging 

whomever you would like.  You may talk to any one 

of the Deacons if you have questions or you may 

sign up in the Narthex. Don’t forget to fill out the 

dedication form! 

 

Spring is in full swing and that makes us all want to 

be up and out ready for church on a Sunday 

morning.   You could come over and enjoy the Vine 

Street Community Park and get some fresh air and 

then come on into the Narthex and be a Greeter.  

We would love to have you be a Greeter on a 

Sunday that works best for your schedule.  Just 

sign up on the board in the narthex.  I would be 

more than happy to show you the ropes. All you 

need to bring is a your  smile and welcoming 

greeting.    

 

May you be filled with the Holy Spirit this month.  

May we all be comforters, listeners, and someone 

to talk to for each other in times of need and joy.    

 

A Moment for Deacons 
     By Angela Lambert  

                     Moderator of Deacons  
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nominated-to-be-elected 

Moderator for 2024-2027 

triennium will be Pam Snyder, 

coming from Virginia as our keynote speaker.    

Also nominated for Vice-Moderator will be “our 

own” Kelsey Law from the Synod of Southern 

California and Hawaii!  Please make every effort 

to be with us that day of celebration!  

Registration is $20 which includes lunch, and 

you can pay at the door.  Please register with 

Jerri Rodewald, jerri.rodewald@gmail.com, or  

(760) 396-7445.  Thank you. 

The last reminder for you in this newsletter is 

the Churchwide Gathering, which will be August 

8-11, in St. Louis, Missouri. It is an event not-to-

be-missed!   Please see Debbie Law who has all 

the details along with several pages of 

information!       

(Continued from page 7) 

 

Ways to Financially Give to The 

First Presbyterian Church of 

Redlands 

 

 

Did you know that there are multiple ways to contribute financially to the life and ministry of our 

church? Here are some options for you to consider: 

1. 1. Sunday mornings in worship. 

2. 2. Gifts can be mailed to PO BOX 2009, Redlands CA 92373. 

3. 3. At our website on our homepage (www.fpcredlands.org) there is a “Give” button that allows 

for online giving. 

4. 4. There is a phone app Vanco Mobile Faith Engagement where you can give electronically. 

5. 5. You can also use your bank’s bill pay function. 

If you need assistance with any of the online methods, please let the office know and someone will be 

assigned to walk you through them! We give thanks for the financial gifts that make our ministry 

possible.   

SCRIP (GIFT CARD) SALES 

 Do you buy your groceries from Stater Brothers? 

You could be supporting the church while grocery 

shopping if you purchased gift cards from the 

church! Do you enjoy Panera Beard for breakfast or 

lunch, or Starbucks for some coffee and treats? 

These are a few of the vendors that sell gifts cards 

at a discount to non-profit organizations like our 

church. This allows the church to earn a small 

percentage of each dollar ordered for our Christian 

Education endeavors. Let us know what vendors 

you frequent, and we can see if Scrip is available!  

Scrip (gift cards) are available every Sunday. Please 

let Wilson or Pastor Cheryl know your needs, as we 

order cards 4 times a year, although eGift cards can 

be ordered whenever there is a need! 

mailto:jerri.rodewald@gmail.com
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First Presbyterian 

Church of Redlands 

Living the heart & mind 

of Christ at the heart of 

the city 

The mission of the First 

Presbyterian Church of 

Redlands is to grow 

spiritually with the 

community by sharing 

the love of Jesus Christ 

with all who seek to 

know God through 

worship, relationships, 

exploration, and prayer. 

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN 
CHURCH OF REDLANDS 

An inclusive Community 

of Faith, Living the Heart 

and Mind of Christ at the 

Heart of the City 

 

PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 

First Presbyterian 
Church of Redlands 

 
100 Cajon Street 
P.O. Box 2009 

Redlands CA 92373 
 

(909) 793-2839 
office@FPCRedlands.org 
www.FPCRedlands.org 

 
Return Service 

Requested 

You can Save Postage + 

Save Paper = 

Save $$ by subscribing by email. 

We are pleased to share our newsletter with you and we 

welcome your comments! 

You may also view this newsletter on our web site. Go to 

www.fpcredlands.org and then click on The Messenger 

tab at the top of the page. 

 


